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ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During March we think of, and
pray for people living in: -

W/c Mar  5th Newton/Hillfoot and Old Hall Lane
W/c Mar 12th Kingswood
W/c Mar 29th  Meeting House Lane/Offalpits Lane
W/c Mar 26th  Norley Road

We invite you to add your own prayers



Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Dear Readers

Spring is arriving with plentiful displays of snowdrops and daffodils in bud will
soon start to bloom.  Time to turn our thoughts towards planting out our
gardens.  After a year’s absence the Scout Bedding Plant sale is back, not
only providing good quality plants at very competitive prices, but they are
delivered right to your door.  Also, of course, it raises much needed funds for
the Scout troop.  See the centre pages for your order form.

Last month I asked for some new ideas for the magazine and one reader
suggested publishing family recipes.  If you have a recipe that has been
handed down through the generations and isn’t a closely guarded secret,
then why keep it to yourself, share it with our readers by emailing it to me at
the address below for publication in the next issue.

Kingsley Players have been busy coaching the next generation of actors with
their Youth Theatre Group and on Saturday 25th March they will perform their
first play, ‘Fantastic Mr Fox’.  I’m sure they will be excellent and wish them all
the best for their first show.

And finally, don’t forget to put your clocks forward on 26th March.  Can’t wait
for those lighter nights.

Elizabeth



Polite Notice – Dog Control

There have been several complaints recently with regard to dogs running
loose within the Kingsley Playing Field and upsetting other users of the park.
The Parish Council have recently invested time and money within the
playing field for the benefit of everyone in the village.  Whether your dog is
friendly or not, please make sure they are under control and not liable to
run up to other members of the public, which can be scary, especially for
children.
Please also ensure dogs are kept off the play area (identified by the
coloured surface) at all times.

The Parish Council are considering options to address this problem so that
the playing field is a welcome and enjoyable environment for everyone.

The police will be making patrols around the playing field and have said that
anyone with any concerns can ring them on 101.

Kingsley Parish Council

KINGSLEY ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH CHURCH

Vicar. Revd. Pete. Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

Wed Mar.1     10:00 Ash Wednesday Communion (at Crowton)
Sun Mar.5  10:00 Holy Communion
Thurs Mar.9  10:00 Holy Communion
Sun Mar.12  10:00 Morning Worship
Sun Mar.19  10:00 Family Service With Communion
Sun Mar.26  10:00 MOTHERS’ DAY SERVICE
Thurs Mar.30 10:00 Holy Communion

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME

FOR SALE

Vauxhall locking roof bars to fit Vauxhall Vectra - £15 ono
Loveson mens long black riding boots, size 9 - £10
Motorcraft EFL90 oil filter , still boxed, to fit Escort/Sierra - free
Tel:  01928 787678



Kingsley Players’ new Youth Theatre present
‘Fantastic Mr Fox’

Kingsley Players’ new Youth Theatre group take to the stage on
Saturday 25 March with their debut production, an adaptation of Roald
Dahl’s ‘Fantastic Mr Fox’.

The group was formed last year under the leadership of primary school
teacher and experienced Kingsley Players actor Jake Powell, assisted by
talented young performers Tom Hayes and Ellie Hamer.

‘Fantastic Mr Fox’ is a skilful adaptation of Roald Dahl’s much-loved
children’s novel by Sally Reid. This play received the famous author’s
blessing and apparently he liked it so much, he
personally sent it to his publisher.

Adult leader and production director, Jake Powell,
said: “We have an enthusiastic cast of over 20
children and young people, aged seven to 18,
who bring the well-known characters to life.

“This production promises to be a hit with those
who have grown up with Roald Dahl stories, and
 those who are new to the world of Dahl!”

‘Fantastic Mr Fox’ will be performed twice on Saturday 25th March at
Kingsley Community Centre, at 2:30pm and 7:30pm.

Tickets cost £5 and can be booked in advance through the website
www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk or by ringing the box office on 07724
892154.



Notice of AGM- Tuesday 28th March 2017 7.00pm at Kingsley Community
Centre
It is that time of year again for the KCA AGM.  We are always looking for
new people to get involved in any way.  If you are at all interested then
please give me a call on 788125 (Mike Butler KCA Chairman).
Over the last 12 months hundreds of people have used the centre for
numerous events, yet the running of the centre falls to just a few people.
Any help you may be able to give can make a big difference to the events
that we have all enjoyed and broaden the type of events held in the village.
If you would like to stand as part of the committee, again please get in
touch. At the AGM the accounts for 2016 will be presented, please feel
free to come along.
New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.
Monday 6th March Move it Mondays Fitness Class 7-8pm
Monday 13th March Gardening Club      8pm
Wednesday 1st March Kingsley W I        7.30pm
Wednesday 1st, 15th, 29th Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm
Thursday 2nd, 9th,16th,23rd , 30th March Kingsley Youth Group

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a
fabulous venue for a party, be it  Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement
or Wedding Celebrations. Children’s Parties are particularly popular!
There is potentially something here of interest for everyone : it is truly
a Centre for the Community
 Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com

LITTER PICK UPDATE
On Saturday 11th of February 13 of the litter pick team collected 15 bags
of litter from around the village. The next litter picks will be on Saturday
11th of March and Saturday 8th of April. Thank you to all who pick up litter
from around the village.
Litter picking starts from the Community Centre at 10.00 with all equipment
provided





Kingsley Parish Council Meeting 21 February 2017

Members of the Public  One member of the public attended the meeting.
Mr Adams of CAMRA gave a brief talk on Assets of Community Value.

Police  CPSO Copczyk attended the meeting and wished to remind
everyone that for any non urgent concerns regarding matters within the
village please do not hesitate to ring  the police on 101.

Planning applications.  Three  planning applications were received.
Planning Application 17/00198/OUT Orchard End Farm Depmore Lane
Kingsley replacement dwelling. 17/00306/FUL Castle Farm Waterloo Lane
Kingsley change of use of redundant barn to single residential
use.17/00037/S73 Rose Cottage Norley Road Kingsley Variation of
Condition 2 of planning permission 11/05340/FUL to allow changes to
material and position of garage.

Playing Field.  Treefellers Ltd will be carrying out necessary work on
certain trees during the year.  Ongoing work being carried out on the lights
within the field.

Cemetery. A specified area within the Extension at the Cemetery is being
planned for cremation plots.  The Boardroom (the building inside the
entrance to the cemetery) is to have a new floor and will be painted both
inside and outside.

Community Fund Applications  are in the process of being considered
and decisions will be made before the end of March 2017.

PLEASE NOTE that the Minutes of the Parish Council’s meetings are
placed on the village website each month.

WI
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 1st March at 7-30pm in the Kingsley Community Centre

The speaker will be Susan Sellers on
“My Experience as High Sheriff of Cheshire”

The April meeting will be on Wednesday 5th and the speaker will be
 June Corner on ‘Naughty but Nice’

Visitors are always welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings



Coming soon . . .

The May production by Kingsley Players will be  “A Grand Gesture” by
Deborah McAndrew, directed by Ed Green and brought to you by the same
team that put on Bite Sized Shakespeare.

The play is now fully cast and rehearsals have started. It’s a black comedy
about a young man, down on his luck and – he thought – jokingly wanting
to “make a statement” by killing himself. Many people turn up, not to talk him
out of it, but to get him to make his "Grand Gesture" theirs in support of their
own campaign. They include a Socialist, two woman trying to get the same
man and many others. He’s bemused.

The play calls for a choir of angels. Ashton Sings has stepped up to the plate
and is that choir.  Martin Jones, their musical director, has specially arranged
pieces that will be recorded and form a big part of the production.

Tickets will be on sale in April. The production dates are from May 17th to
20th inclusive.

The Hurst Souperstars’

Soup lunch
Will be on:

Monday 13th March
Noon to 1.00 pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.

*******************
All proceeds this month in aid of The
MS Society. If you have not been

before you will be warmly welcomed and
enjoy a friendly chat whilst eating

delicious home-made soup and pudding.
Really good selection of soups and

puds !!!
There is even a small raffle with many
small prizes to be won!!!



Kingsley Bookworms – Next meeting 2nd March 2017 at
the Red Bull at 7.30

At our February meeting we talked about “Perfume: The Story of a
Murderer” by Patrick Suskind. It is set in the 18th century and translated
from German. As expected, the book generated  a good discussion. We
though that the book was well written, but the theme was along the lines of
a Grimm’s Fairy tale, very dark. The book was translated from German and
everyone agreed that this had been very successful.

Because of the theme, we ended up having a number of votes to try to
reflect the discussion. Most people were happy to have read the book and
scored the “writing and impact” an average of just over 4 out of 5. We then
scored the story which scored an average of 2.75 out of 5. It was a very
interesting evening.

At this months’ meeting we will be talking about “My Husband’s Wife” by
Jane Corry and the four Costa shortlisted books including the winner “Days
without End” by Sebastian Barry. In the past we have been critical of some
award winning books so we decided to see how our views compare with
the judges. It promises to be an interesting evening.

At our April meeting we will be talking about “Birds without Wings” by Louis
de Bernieres, an author that we have read before. A full list of our books for
2017 is on our Facebook page.

Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. If you
want more information, or to join in any of our events please contact me on
vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also
got our own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.

FRODSHAM AND DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY
‘In Paradise’

Saturday April 8th at 7.30pm
in St Laurence’s Church Frodsham

The choir will be joined by mezzo-soprano Hanna-Liisa Kirchin and
baritone Terence Ayebare and accompanied by Robert Woods on the organ

and Claire Babington - cello.

Tickets available from 1 March at Dandelion, 19 Church Street, Frodsham;
June Ross 01928 890736 ;Morag Bragger 07845 730061

www.fdcs.org.uk



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
                                                 4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 2nd March

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHAPEL

Sunday 5th   March
10:00 am-  Morning Worship at The Hurst :Mr J. Hufton
6.30 pm-    At Blakelees  Chapel : Mrs E. Holmes

Sunday 12th March
8.15am-  At The Hurst : Communion :Revd N. Stacey
10:00am – Morning Worship at The Hurst : Dr J. Ford
6.30pm-  At Blakelees Chapel : Revd I. Rigby (Communion)

Sunday 19th March
10:00am-  At The Hurst- Communion : Revd I. Rigby
6.30pm  At Blakelees Chapel- Mr M. Smythe

Sunday 26th March
10:00am- At The Hurst- Revd A .Gibson
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel- Revd D. Goodwin

 All   are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children (apart from the month of August), and those
who presently attend, really do enjoy!



On Stage Near You

Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

What a good start to the year with KP’s (Kingsley Players) musical, The
Mouse’s Tale  which was written by KP’s own Arnold Ashbrook who was also
the Musical Director and overall directorship in the safe hands of Lynn Pegler. A
good story told mainly in song and excellent performances by the cast. We also
especially liked the inventive costumes by the wardrobe team headed by Joan
Barker.
Harlequin Junior Players presented Sinbad and the Pirates which was written
by KP’s Ellie Hamer, a very talented teenager. This group which won the
Cheshire Theatre Guild award for best Junior production last year showed the
way for junior performances. A well performed piece expertly guided by director
Laura Bason. by Harlequin Juniors and  directed By Laura Bason (Hot Flush
director for Zodiacs).
KP’s legendary ‘Allo Allo’ was on tour and the feedback from Sandiway Golf
Club and Kingsley Village Institute  If you have not seen thiwas full of high
praises. We know there are many Allo Allo groupies, and the evenings are a
great night out. Around two dozen players and helpers give up a lot of time every
year and all of the surplus money, which has amounted to tens of thousands of
pounds, goes to various charities and is mainly helping to support your
Community Centre. The website shows they are also on tour with in November
this year and March and November next year. If you wish to organise a charity
night we recommend you contact them through
http://www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk/productions/allo-allo/. Don’t hang around
because their first available date is in November 2018.
What’s to see in March:
In Kingsley the first production from recently formed KP Juniors is Roald Dahl's
The fantastic Mr Fox. directed by Jake Powell is on for just one day on 25th
March. Can the clever Mr Fox save his family and friends from the three nasty
farmers? http://www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk/
9 to 11  Harlequin Theatre, Northwich is presenting , A Flea in Her Ear
billed as a riotous farce by Georges Feydeau and directed by KP’s Malcolm
Barker, well known for his comedy productions. The cast includes KP’s Jake
Powell and Iain Bennett (Frodsham Players).
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/new-events/
11 – 18  Chester Little Theatre – The Cripple of Inishmaan by Martin
McDonaugh. Hilariously funny and darkly bizarre, McDonagh’s picture of rural
Irish life has elements of Samuel Beckett, Jonathan Swift and Father Ted.
http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/
14 – 18  Ashton Hayes Theatre Club - Great Expectations by Charles
Dickens adapted by Yvette Owen who also directs. A classic tale from a group
with an excellent reputation. The play features KP’s Fran Hamer as Miss
Haversham. http://www.ashtonhayestheatreclub.co.uk/



22 – 25  Nantwich {Players Youth Group – Wolves of Willoughby Chase. In
an alternate history of England, two brave and determined girls as they fight
against ferocious wolves, snowy wastelands, and their very evil guardian.
http://www.nantwichplayers.com/plays/
23 – 25   Tarporley ADS – The Ghost Train by Arnold Ridley (Godfrey in
the original Dad’s Army) – a cracking tale of great fun and should be an happy
way to spend an evening
28 – 31 Frodsham Players – Grimm Tales by Philip Pullman.
http://www.frodshamplayers.com/next-show/
So lots to see so do turn the tele off and get off to the theatre. Some really great
evenings on offer....and please send in your feedback for the benefit of others.If
your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then please email
us and tell us about it by emailing cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.     John Doe

The February long walk was an 8 mile circuit of Tatton Park.
The weather was good and although the park, at half term, was
popular with families, there was plenty of space for the 11 of us
to explore, with only deer and sheep for company. Lunch was
taken at the picnic tables in the stable yard near the mansion.

The short walk was a 5 mile tour of the pretty village of Lymm. 19 of us started at
the Barn Owl Inn, walking across fields and through Helsdale Wood, alongside the
High School playing fields to St Peter's church and then past the Water Tower
house. After walking around Lymm Dam, we returned through the village centre
and along the Bridgewater Canal to the pub for lunch.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
. Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club
page of the Kingsley Village  website.  For more information tel. 788132
(short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group



1st NEWTON & KINGSLEY SCOUTS – 2017 BEDDING PLANT SALE

Yes, Its that time again! Winter is officially over (we hope), spring has sprung and thoughts
can now turn to making the garden look beautiful again.

To help you in this task the 1st Newton & Kingsley Scout Group are holding their annual
bedding plant sale.

We offer a wide range of plants, planted baskets and containers at competitive prices.
Cheer yourself up and cheer your garden up.

Furthermore we will do what no garden centre can do for you:
deliver your plants, to your door, leaving you only to plant them.

Our plants are supplied by a well known local grower who is accredited by
 'The British Ornamental Plant Producers'.

This is a quality management scheme that includes a commitment to reducing peat & pesticide use

The 1st Newton & Kingsley Scout Group includes a Cub pack and Beaver colony as well
as an active Scout Troop and fulfils an important role in the community.  With all the

influences and distractions on kids today the need for a Scout Group in the village is greater
than ever.  In order to maintain a wide and varied programme of activities for our

boys and girls, we need to continue raising funds.

The Kingsley Scout Hut is used by over 100 local young people as a meeting place for Scouts,
 Cubs, Beavers, Guides, Brownies and Rainbows on a weekly basis.

The funds raised from the plant sale will be used to carry out repairs to the scout hut and
subsidise the children's activities. Thank you for your support of this important

community resource.
All you have to do is this:

1. Fill in the order form opposite
2. Make your cheque payable to '1st Newton & Kingsley Scout Group'.

(Cash is OK but we would prefer a cheque.)
3. Drop off or post your order form to the following address:

Annette Foy, 7 Beechview Road, Kingsley

Alternative drop off locations are:
                      12 Depmore Lane, Kingsley
                      28 Mansefield Road, Kingsley
                      20 Westbrook Road, Kingsley.

If you need to arrange a collection of your order form
then please ring Annette Foy at 07827 069929

We will deliver your plants on Saturday the 13th of May.
Last date for receipt of orders Saturday 6th  May

Last date for orders of hanging baskets is Saturday 22nd April

RECEIPT
THE SUM OF £                                                              HAS BEEN RECEIVED FROM
NAME:
ADDRESS:
SIGNED:                                                                          DATE:



ORDER FORM
VARIETY No. of Plants No. of Boxes £ Price per Total

 per Box Required Box Price
1 ALYSSUM (White) 12 £2.25
2 ANTIRRHINUM 12 £2.25
3 ASTER 12 £2.25
4 BEGONIAS 6 £2.25
5 DAHLIA 6 £2.25
6 IMPATIEN (Busy Lizzie) 6 £2.25
7 LOBELIA BLUE (Crystal Palace) 12 £2.25
8 LOBELIA RED 12 £2.25
9 LOBELIA BLUE, TRAILING 12 £2.25

10 FRENCH MARIGOLD 12 £2.25
11 MESEMBRYANTHEMUM (Livingstone daisy) 12 £2.25
12 NEMESIA 12 £2.25
13 NICOTIANA 6 £2.25
14 PANSY 12 £2.25
15 PETUNIA 12 £2.25
16 VERBENA 6 £2.25
17 SALVIAS 6 £2.25
18 SWEET WILLIAM 12 £2.25
19 STOCK 12 £2.25
20 GAZANIA 6 £2.25
21 ASSORTED BASKET PLANTS 6 £5.50
22 MIXED GERANIUM 6 £5.50
23 GERANIUM (Upright) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
24 GERANIUM (Trailing) 10cm pot 1 £1.50
25 FUSCHIA (Upright) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
26 FUSCHIA (Trailing) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
27 SURFINIA (Trailing Petunia)9cm pot 1 £1.50
28 BACOPA (Cabana Lavender, trailing) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
29 SWEET PEA 9cm pot 12 (approx.) £1.50
30 BRACHYCOME (Blue Brazil) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
31 COSMOS (mixed) 6 £2.25
32 SANVITALIA (Cuzco® - yellow trailing) 9cm pot 1 £1.50
33 BEGONIA Non Stop (trailing mixed) (9cm pot) 1 £1.50
34 12” WICKER HANGING BASKET £12.00
35 12'' MOSSED WIRE HANGING BASKET ** £20.00
36 16'' MOSSED WIRE HANGING BASKET ** £25.00

** 3 wks notice needed for this item Total Cost

If you are not in when plants are delivered they will normally be left outside
If you have any special delivery instructions, please note in box below

DELIVERY DETAILS

CUSTOMER NAME: TEL:
ADDRESS:



KINGSLEY ADULT NETBALL CLUB
SUNDAY 8 – 9 p.m.

FRODSHAM LEISURE CENTRE

DID YOU/DO YOU ENJOY PLAYING NETBALL? or
NOT PLAYED FOR YEARS BUT WOULD LIKE TO HAVE ANOTHER GO?
COME AND JOIN US
We are a group of ladies (mainly mums from Kingsley) of mixed ability and
mixed fitness levels that formed a netball group at the start of last year.
The average age is 35ish and average time since the majority of us played
must be 20 years! However, there are a few amongst us who have played
more recently and are teaching and reminding us of all the rules we have
forgotten.
None of us can commit to anything very regular. Instead we just want to play
intermittently, have a bit of fun, improve and get to know a few others from
the school/village.  We wondered if there were any mums or friends and
family members who might be interested in joining us and would welcome
you on a Sunday evening. Cost is £3 a session.
Please don’t be put off by thinking it is so long since you played and
therefore you might not be good enough. We all enjoyed playing at school
and it’s great to play again whatever standard.
If you might be interested please give me a phone, Celia Maddock on
07748672457 or email me on celiamaddock@googlemail.com.

TLC (tea, laughter and company) LUNCH CLUB at the Red Bull, The
Brow, Kinglsey, WA6 8AN

Join us in our new home at the Red Bull for some afternoon company, fun
and laughter.  The TLC group meets regularly on a Monday at the Red Bull
from 12pm to 2pm.   Everyone is welcome to join us for a cuppa and lunch
or just a chat and a tea cake.  If you would like any more details, please call
Eula on 01928 733020





10% discount for readers of Kingsley
News *

Start your weight loss journey today
and receive 10% discount for your

first four weeks
My name is Laura Summers and I am an

Independent Cambridge Weight Plan
Consultant. I am based in Norley and
offer home visits throughout Cheshire.

Give me a call on  or email
 quoting

 for more details
*This offer is available only through

Laura Summers,
Independent Weight Plan Consultant

RPD Property Maintenance

All property repairs inside and
out

Completed to the highest
standard

Friendly local professional
service

and competitive prices

Please call me or email for a
quote

richarddobson22@outlook.com
Tel:  07976191987

Richard P Dobson

Slimming World

Acton Bridge Parish Rooms

Each Wednesday at 7.30pm

Love Life - Love Food -
Love Slimming World

It's where the magic happens!

Contact Irene Holmes on 07712
763324

Local Professional
Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the
elderly, in particular those

suffering from dementia. I am
CRB checked, fully insured,
and I can supply references.
My services include personal

care, domestic duties,
shopping, appointments, and

social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369
or 07850 445184."

mailto:richarddobson22@outlook.com


mailto:richarddobson22@outlook.com


GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364

SUMMER HANGING BASKETS
£14 each or 2 for £25
FREE DELIVERY



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295







Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in March 2017
Wed 1st  Ash Wednesday
Wed 1st  WI meeting at KCC       7.30pm
Thurs 2nd Messy Church at The Hurst     4.30-6.30pm
Fri 3rd  Womens World Day of Prayer
Sat 11th  Litter Pick from KCC      10.00am
Mon 13th Gardening Club at KCC      8.00pm
Mon 13th Soup Lunch at The Hurst Chapel   Noon – 1.00pm
Tues 14th Kingsley Walking Group – meet at KCC  9.00am
Thurs 23rd Tea at The Wyches       2.30pm
Sun 26th Mothering Sunday – clocks go forward
Wed 29th Kingsley Walking Group – meet at KCC  9.30am
Thurs 30th Messy Church at The Hurst     4.30-6.30pm

Every Tuesday at The Hurst during term time: 9.30 to 11.30am
Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children
Every Thursday at The Hurst during term time: 9amto 10am ”Mums Drop In”
 Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation and
gentle relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/ worried/ overworked!
Free trial for your first attendance!!! Only £45.00 for ten sessions.


